## A Letter from A Recent Graduate of Ecole Bon Sauveur, Now in Medical School, about the Cange Library

October 9, 2015

Dear Dr. Sara,

Cange Community Library, Haiti is really Opening the door to knowledge. Raoul, Jean Fido, & myself—we got accepted the ever best School of Medicine this year. Notre Dame. Years ago our Cange students could not go there because it's so competiting (4000 applicants) only 125 will succeed the contest.

We are proud to tell we were always in the Library to work and do researches. More than ever, we will encourage younger students to follow this way, and surely they won't regret it a second.

I really wish Dr. Goforth will have good meetings, see some progress. And his visit will be benefit to the Library, Cange and Haiti in general.

I love you very much Dr. Sara. I'm looking forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely, Malachi St. Jean Notre Dame



(I to r) Joe Raoul Fritz & Malachi St. Jean at Université Notre Dame d'Haïti Medical School induction.